North College Park Citizens Association c/o Youth and Family Services 4912 Nantucket Road College Park, MD 20740

September 17, 2012

The Honorable Andrew Fellows Mayor of College Park & College Park City Council 4500 Knox Road College Park, MD 20740

Dear Mayor and Council,

At its meeting on Sept. 13, 2012, the members of the North College Park Citizens Association (NCPCA) voted unanimously to oppose the *Preliminary Greenbelt Metro Area and MD 193 Corridor Sector Plan and Proposed Sectional Map Amendment July 2012* (2012 Plan) and to provide reasons for their opposition.

The map on p. 6 of the 2012 Plan shows that 100% of the residents within ¼ mile of the Greenbelt Metro Station are residents of College Park. The map also shows that approximately 75% of the residents within ½-mile are residents of College Park.

Thus, the portion of the 2012 Plan that guides development near the Greenbelt Metro Station disproportionately affects College Park residents who live in nearby single family homes. Approximately 1,000 single family homes are located with ½ mile of the Greenbelt Metro Station.

Members of NCPCA were active participants in development of the 2001 Sector Plan, and voted to support that plan prior to its adoption because it adequately addressed the concerns of NCPCA members. Although several NCPCA members participated in public meetings of the 2012 Plan, and NCPCA communicated its development priorities to staff of the Maryland-National Park and Planning Commission at those meetings, the 2012 Plan does not reflect our expressed priorities.

The 2012 Plan includes significant changes from the 2001 Sector Plan. In several cases, our expressed priorities have been inadequately addressed, and other cases it appears that the 2012 Plan proposes changes that are exactly the opposite from what we requested. NCPCA represents the interests of these residents in its opposition to the 2012 Plan, which I summarize here:

1. Beltway Ramps. The 2012 Plan proposes a new alignment of the proposed Beltway Interchange near the Metro Station that would bring the ramps closer to the North College Park community and would increase noise, light, and pollution into our homes.

The proposed alignments are very different from the 'preferred option' of the Maryland State Highway Administration for the construction of new ramps to the Metro Station from the Beltway. The 'preferred option' was endorsed by NCPCA, and was reflected in the 2001 Sector Plan. The new ramping system contradicts the SHA study and the previously communicated priorities of NCPCA.

Page 2 of 3

2. Highway Alignment. The 2012 Plan is unclear regarding the alignment of the new Greenbelt Station Parkway. Although the text on page 138 indicates an 'eastern alignment' just west of the Indian Creek stream valley and State of Maryland preservation land, the maps on p. 121 and p. 131 clearly show the road in a 'western alignment' near homes in College Park.

The 'western alignment' indicated would reverse the 'eastern alignment' of the 2001 Sector Plan, and would increase noise, light, and pollution into our homes. The 'western alignment' would also negatively impact sensitive environmental areas of Narragansett Run, and may adversely impact stormwater flow from College Park.

The 'western alignment' is contrary to the previously communicated priorities of NCPCA regarding this highway. Although the 2012 Plan provides a strategy to preserve Narragansett Run in its current stream alignment to the fullest extent possible, it is not clear how this goal can be accomplished given the highway alignment shown on p. 121 and p. 136.

The 2012 Plan also does not include new strategies to offset runoff from impervious surface being added in the South Core, which may have negative impacts on College Park residents. Concerns about flooding caused by the development of impervious surfaces in the South Core have previously been communicated by NCPCA to M-NCPPC. Flooding and groundwater drainage are major concerns of North College park residents.

3. Architectural Design. The 2012 Plan does not provide sufficient guidance to promote attractive development facing College Park residents at the Greenbelt Metro, and does not adequately address direct visual and shading impacts, or impacts caused by noise and light reflection into homes. Page 322 allows up to 100% glass fenestration of wall area for a major employer or GSA campus.

It is also unclear how the security requirements of a major GSA tenant would be incorporated into the development, given the public uses of the Greenbelt Metro Station and the proximity of nearby homes. College Park residents have consistently raised concerns about these issues, including concerns about the proximity and design of Metro parking garages.

The 2012 Plan does not provide adequate guidance and strategies to address these concerns.

4. Building Height. The 2012 Plan does not provide adequate guidance regarding the building height transition zone from the Metro Station and railroad tracks. NCPCA continues to have concerns about the height of these buildings and their distance from homes in College Park.

Although the building height transition zone of p. 204 shows a maximum building height of 12 stories, the text on the same page indicates that 250 ft east of the Metro Station the maximum height could be 20 stories. The text on p. 203 prominently states "Building heights outside the 250-foot height transition zone may range from 4 to 20 stories."

NCPCA Position - Greenbelt Sector Plan September 17, 2012

Page 3 of 3

North College Park residents are concerned that buildings up to the 8-floor maximum within the 250-foot building height transition zone as well as the 20 story maximum outside the transition zone would tower over our neighborhood and reduce access to light in the morning.

Building heights and step-backs from the Metro Station and railroad tracks have been a major concern of College Park residents and the previously communicated priorities of NCPCA. These concerns have not been adequately addressed in the 2012 Plan.

Lastly, it unclear what impact the guidance of the 2012 Plan would have in view of zoning approvals granted since adoption of the 2001 Sector Plan which have since been connected to a widespread criminal conspiracy.

The members of the North College Park Citizens Association appreciate your consideration of our concerns as you develop your own positions regarding the Preliminary Greenbelt Metro Area and MD 193 Corridor Sector Plan and Proposed Sectional Map Amendment July 2012.

We are also very grateful that Mayor Fellows as well as City Councilmembers Patrick Wojahn and Fazlul Kabir attended our meeting on September 13th.

Sincerely,

John Krouse

President of NCPCA

cc. Mary Lehman, Prince George's County Council Member, District 1